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Police remand two male persons for arson 

Royal Solomon Islands Police (RSIPF) officers in Auki have remanded two male persons 
in their 20s for burning down a kitchen at Aoke Langlanga, Malaita province, on 9 February 
2025. 

Malaita Provincial Police Commander (PPC), Chief Superintendent Tex Tafoa, said the 
two suspects and the victim are related.  

Witnesses confirm to police that the suspects and the victim have had a disagreement 
among their families regarding several issues for a few years now. 

The suspects have been charged and remanded at the Auki correctional centre, awaiting 
to appear at Auki Magistrate Court after 14 days. 

Chief Superintendent Tafoa appeals and reminded his people to refrain from taking the law 
into their own hands when issues arise in their communities.  

He said the best way is to report such matter to the police and allow police to do its work 
as reacting to issues in an illegal way will only create more problems for themselves and 
others. 

//End// 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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